
WARNER UNIVERSITY 

PARKING AND DRIVING POLICY 

This policy is in place to facilitate the work of University personnel, and students through parking 
control and movement of motor vehicles while on campus. 

All vehicles operated on the campus of Warner University by students, faculty and staff MUST BE 
REGISTERED with Campus Safety and Security within 10 days of such use. Regulations are in 
effect and enforced throughout the academic year (August - July).  This is at no charge to the 
student.  By registering your vehicle with Campus Safety and Security you are agreeing to drive 
and a safe and sensible manner at all times.  Obeying the campus speed limit and driving the 
proper way on designated roads and parking areas is a must.  

Vehicle permits are registered to one person and are not transferable to another person. Only 
one permit will be issued at any one time to a student. Please report the loss or theft of a permit 
immediately in order for a replacement to be issued.  

The vehicle permit is to be placed on the rear window at the bottom corner of the left (drivers) 
side. The responsibility of finding a legal parking space rests with the motor vehicle operator. 
Registrants are not guaranteed a parking space near their Residence Hall, work or recreational 
activities.  

Do not stop or park in the following areas: 

Fire Lanes per Florida State Statue these must remain clear for emergency vehicles.  

Within 15ft. of a fire hydrant per Florida State Statue 316.1945 

Handicapped parking spaces per Florida State Statue 316.1959 

On any sidewalk or bicycle path 

Median grass areas on any roads (i.e.: Presidents Drive at South Lake Wales Church of God). 

Any place marked with “No Parking” signs or barrier tape. 

Any painted areas, curbed or other areas where the marking would prohibit parking. (i.e. the 
area behind Fulton and Raines).   

New Parking areas 

 Fulton and Raines Parking lot, there is no parking on the East side of the 
entrance/exit road and Fire Lanes. 

 Cleary Center, no parking in the grass in front of the Cleary Center 
 Pond side parking, you may park in the grass on the west side of the pond, but 

not on the PLRC/Rigel Center side. 

An emergency situation can arise in a moments notice.  For this reason we must keep all fire 
lanes clear of parked or stopped vehicles.  Vehicles parked in these areas may be towed at the 
owners expense.   


